BOB GOODLATTE, Virginia CHAIRMAN

F. JAMES SENSENBRENNER, JR., Wisconsin LAMAR S. SMITH, Texas STEVE CHABOT, Ohio DARRELL E. ISSA, California STEVE KING, lowa LOUIE GOHMERT, Texas JIM JORDAN, Ohio TED POE, Texas TOM MARINO, Pennsylvania TREY GOWDY, South Carolina RAÚL R. LABRADOR, Idaho BLAKE FARENTHOLD, Texas DOUG COLLINS, Georgia RON DESANTIS, Florida KEN BUCK, Colorado JOHN BATCLIFFF, Texas MARTHA ROBY, Alabama MATT GAETZ, Florida MIKE JOHNSON, Louisiana ANDY BIGGS, Arizona JOHN RUTHERFORD, Florida

KAREN HANDEL, Georgia

ONE HUNDRED FIFTEENTH CONGRESS

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY

2138 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING

WASHINGTON, DC 20515-6216

(202) 225–3951 http://www.house-gov/judiciary

February 14, 2018

The Honorable Andre Iancu
Under Secretary of Commerce for Intellectual Property and
Director of the United States Patent and Trademark Office
Madison Building
600 Dulany Street
Alexandria, VA 22314

Dear Under Secretary Iancu,

On behalf of the House Committee on the Judiciary, I would like to congratulate you on your confirmation as Under Secretary of Commerce for Intellectual Property and Director of the United States Patent and Trademark Office (USPTO). Throughout your career, you have been a strong advocate for an effective U.S. patent system and I am confident that you will serve the American people well. I, along with the Members of the Committee, look forward to working with you on the issues facing America's inventors, innovators, small and large businesses, and consumers alike.

The Committee has always had a strong working relationship with the agency. In recent years, we have worked closely with the USPTO to eliminate patent litigation abuse by ensuring that only valid patents issue and that invalid patents are invalidated in proceedings before the Patent Trial & Appeal Board (PTAB). As a result, we have reduced patent litigation abuse in this country. We look forward to continuing to work with you to ensure that trend continues while also ensuring that American innovators have adequate protections to secure the investments they need to grow their businesses. We also look forward to soon hearing from you on your plans for improving examination, patent quality, and what, if any, improvements to PTAB proceedings are needed.

In connection with our oversight responsibilities, we will want to discuss ways of improving USPTO internal processes and eliminating waste and abuse. In the past, we have held hearings to investigate claims that USPTO employees had abused agency time and attendance policies and we were pleased to see the agency take remedial steps to prevent these abuses. Recently, we were very troubled to read published reports that a high-level Obama appointee likely violated several federal laws when he charged the agency's taxi cab account to pay for approximately 130 cab rides to and from work, in clear violation of the agency's transportation services policy. A report by the Department of Commerce Office of Inspector General estimates that the political appointee charged more than \$4,000 worth of personal rides to the agency's account, and falsely indicated that other employees were the recipients of these cab services to hide the fact that he was impermissibly charging the agency account to pay for his commute. Incredibly, the agency took no action against him and he was never required to reimburse the USPTO. This brazen misuse of agency funding erodes the trust the American people place in their government

JERROLD NADLER, New York RANKING MEMBER

ZOE LOFGREN, California
SHEILA JACKSON LEE, Texas
STEVE COHEN, Tennessee
HENRY C. "HANK" JOHNSON, JR., Georgia
TED DEUTCH, Florida
LUIS V. GUTIÉRREZ, Illinois
KAREN BASS, California
CEDRIC L. RICHMOND, Louisiana
HAKEEM S. JEFFRIES, New York
DAVID CICILLINE, Rhode Island
ERIC SWALWELL, California
TED LIEU, California
JAMIE RASKIN, Maryland
PRAMILA JAYAPAL, Washington
BRAD SCHNEIDER, Illinois
VAL DEMINGS, Florida

officials and simply cannot be tolerated. Although this misdeed occurred under another administration, the USPTO, and all Commerce Department agencies, must establish policies and develop appropriate mechanisms to recover misappropriated funds and ensure that no federal employee under its control can again undertake any schemes to defraud the government in flagrant violation of federal laws.

Again, I congratulate you on your appointment to the position of Under Secretary of Commerce for Intellectual Property and Director of the United States Patent and Trademark Office and look forward to working with you to further strengthen our nation's intellectual property system.

Bob Goodlatte

Chairman

Sincerel

House Committee on the Judiciary